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Thank you for your letter of 27 September regarding the Headteachers' Qualifications and
Registration (Wales) (Amendment) Regulations 2011.

Last year officials undertook a review of the arrangements for professional standards,
performance management and continuing professional development (CPD) for the school
workforce in Wales. The outcome of this concluded that the current arrangements in Wales
required major revision. In terms of school leadership it was agreed that there was a need to
develop a new approach to the National Professional Qualification for Headship (NPQH)
programme in Wales to ensure that it was more rigorous, challenging and robust. This
supported the findings of the Estyn Report to which you have referred.

With the pilot the NPQH will be awarded on the basis of a rigorous practice based
assessment against the National Standards for Headship. This approach should help to
ensure that those candidates who gain the qualification can evidence the standards, skills
and attributes required; and that they are ready to take up headship posts.

There are 33 pilot candidates from across Wales undertaking the pilot, which is progressing
well — in terms of timetable and feedback — with Assessment Centres taking place in all four
Consortia regions between 10-14 October. Following national moderation, the NPQH will be
awarded to successful candidates with in January 2012. (The final cohort from the former
model of the NPQH graduated this summer as scheduled.)

The roll out of the programme has been timed to ensure that there is no break in provision
and applications will shortly be invited for this academic year. Applications will be due in
advance of completion of the pilot and those candidates who are selected for the roll out
and who are subsequently successful in their assessments will attain the NPQH before the
end of the summer term 2012 — which is comparable with the previous arrangements.
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This will ensure that no candidates are disadvantaged and that there is no break in the
supply of headteachers.

We are evaluating the individual elements of the pilot as we go along in order to inform the
arrangements for the corresponding elements of the roll out.

| will, of course, keep the Assembly informed with progress on the pilot and the plans for roll
out as they are firmed up in the wake of the overall evaluation of the pilot.
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